

## "VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC"

No. 5106/898

**24** May B.E.2565 (2022)

His Excellencies,

Vice Presidents of VECONAC member countries

Invitation to attend 3<sup>rd</sup> Working Committee Meeting during 10<sup>th</sup> - 13<sup>th</sup> July 2022 in Pattaya, Thailand.

On behalf of the VECONAC President, I would like to extend my warmest greetings to all VECONAC member countries and I hope you all stay healthy and safe from the Pandemic of COVID - 19.

The War Veterans Organization of Thailand will hold the 3  $^{\rm rd}$  Working Committee Meeting during  $10^{\rm th}$  -  $13^{\rm th}$  July 2022 at Dusit Thani Pattaya Hotel in Chonburi Province, Thailand. In this connection, I would like to invite delegation of VECONAC member countries to attend the meeting.

Please note that the host will arrange one accommodation and cover the cost of transportation, meeting facilities and meals for all delegation as scheduled in the program. Other costs such as accommodation for additional accompanies, air tickets, hotel's mini bar, room services, phone calls and sightseeing fee shall be borne by the participants.

For the convenience of traveling to Pattaya, Thailand, we would highly recommend that all member countries book your rounded – trip flights to Suvarnabhumi International Airport. Please kindly see attached files of Working Committee Meeting Arrangement, Registration Form, Meeting Program and Agenda including the instruction of COVID - 19 measurements for traveling to Thailand. We also send the draft resolutions to all members and look forward to receiving your valuable comments and recommendations. If you have the new draft resolutions to submit please kindly send to us before 15<sup>th</sup> June 2022 in order to put in the agenda.

Please kindly submit the completed registration form by 31<sup>st</sup> May 2022 by returning response form via email <u>veconac2022@thaiveterans.mail.go.th</u> and cc to <u>wwoprd@thaiveterans.mail.go.th</u>. If you have any queries or recommendations, please do not hesitate to contact us accordingly.

Finally, I would like to convey the best wishes of good health to the Leaders of all VECONAC member countries and all staff.

With kind regards,

VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC!

Yours sincerely,

General

(Santasana Nantibhakhirund)

Director - General